
 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Storm Drain Installation 

 

Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 
 
As part of the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project that will improve safety for motorists and pedestrians, 
crews will install a new storm drain on Delaware from 31st Avenue to Pacific Boulevard. Construction activities 
include removing the sidewalk, excavating, installing the storm drain pipe and drainage inlets, and making a 
handful of connections to the existing manholes located on Delaware. Partial sidewalk and lane closures, as well 
as parking restrictions, will occur in this area of work. 
 
Storm drain construction is estimated to begin in early July and last for one month, with work hours during the 
day from 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through Saturday. Please note the construction schedule is subject to 
change. We apologize for any inconvenience this work may cause. 
 
The 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project will raise the tracks and slightly lower the road (grade separate) at 
E. 25th Avenue in San Mateo. Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is implementing the project 
to improve safety for both motorists and pedestrians, and to reduce traffic congestion and horn noise. In 
addition, the project will complete east-west street connections at 28th and 31st Avenues and build a new 
elevated Hillsdale Station with updated amenities at E. 28th Avenue.  
 
Caltrain offers a weekly notice for those interested in the latest construction activities. To sign-up for the 
weekly construction notice or for more information visit www.caltrain.com/25thGS. For questions about the 
project, please call the Caltrain Construction Hotline at 650.508.7726 or email SMGradeSep@caltrain.com.         
 

 
 

*Residents whose homes line the construction area will also be contacted directly. 
  5.30.18                                                     

 
                         
 



 
 

 

 
 
Communications Division 
1250 San Carlos Avenue 
San Carlos, CA 94070-1306 
 
 


